TOWN OF WALPOLE
MEETING OF THE SELECTBOARD
NOVEMBER 1, 2023

Selectboard Present: Peggy Pschirrer, Chair; Cheryl Mayberry; Steve Dalessio

Staff Present: Sarah Downing, Manager of Administration; Ahmad Esfahani, Recording Secretary
CALL TO ORDER: Mrs. Pschirrer called this Selectboard meeting to order at 6:30 PM. She introduced
herself, Peggy Pschirrer, Selectboard Chair, Cheryl Mayberry, Steve Dalessio, Sarah Downing, Manager

of Administration and Ahmad Esfahani, Recording Secretary.

PAYROLL: Mr. Dalessio moved to approve the Payroll Register totaling $32,856.83 dated 11/3/23 and
the 941 Payroll Tax Transfer of $6.819.55. Seconded by Ms. Mayberry. With Mr. Dalessio, Ms.

Mayberry, and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor, the motion was approved.

SELECTBOARD MEETING MINUTES:

SELECTBOARD MEETING- October 26, 2023: Mr. Dalessio moved to approve the Minutes of the
Selectboard Meeting Minutes of October 26, 2023. Seconded by Ms. Mayberry. With Mr. Dalessio, Ms.

Mayberry and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor, the motion was approved.

SELECTBOARD NON-PUBLIC SESSION - October 26, 2023: Mr. Dalessio moved to approve the

Minutes of the Selectboard Non-Public Session of October 26, 2023. Seconded by Ms. Mayberry. With
Mr. Dalessio, Ms. Mayberry and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor, the motion was approved. The minutes will
remain sealed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Mr. Dalessio brought to the chair’s attention the following committee reports:
» Walpole Police Building Committee Meeting— October 16, 2023
* Planning Board Workshop Meeting — October 24, 2023
* North Walpole Village District Commissioners Meeting — October 24, 2023
« North Walpole Village District Commissioners Meeting — October 30, 2023
Mrs. Pschirrer acknowledged these minutes.

BUILDING PERMITS:

2023-39, Map and Lot# 010-049-000: Mr. Dalessio moved to approve the building permit for Map and
Lot# 010-049-000 to construct a 22° x 20° Steel Arch Building. Seconded by Ms. Mayberry. With Mr.
Dalessio, Ms. Mayberry and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor the motion was approved.

OLD BUSINESS:

Water Shut-Off Agreement: Mrs. Pschirrer reflected on a collaboration with North Walpole on a water
shut-off policy. Ms. Mayberry stated that North Walpole had a meeting this week and will follow up on
this matter next week.

NEW BUSINESS:
Request for Fund to Trustees of Trust Funds: Mr. Dalessio motioned to accept the request of the
Trustees of Trust Funds for $1,500 from Cemetery Trust #2 to reimburse the green burial section of the

New Cemetery. Seconded by Ms. Mavberry. With Mr. Dalessio, Ms. Mayberry and Mrs. Pschirrer in
favor the motion was approved.




Gazebo Roofing Quotes: Mrs. Pschirrer stated there were three business quotes to fix the gazebo roof on
the Town Common:

1) Long’s Roofing at $4,938.60 using architectural shingles

2) Melanson - $9,900 to replace roof with standard 3-tab shingles

3) Melanson - $10,950 using architectural shingles

4) Brian DeJesus Construction using architectural shingles - $7,520

Mr. Dalessio motioned to accept the bid by Long’s Roofing to do the gazebo’s roof replacement at
$4.938.60. Seconded by Ms. Mayberry. With Mr. Dalessio, Ms. Mayberry and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor the

motion was approved.

Help Wanted Stick Signs: Mrs. Downing presented an idea that may help with finding a new Highway
employee by placing help-wanted yard signs. The Selectboard reached consensus to approve of Mrs.
Downing’s request. Mrs. Downing stated that this would come out of the advertising line on the Town’s
executive budget.

Letter to NH Public Radio: Mrs. Pschirrer presented a draft letter regarding NH Public Radio not filing
State forms for their exemption with the Town. Mr. Dalessio reflected that from 2022-2023 the Town did
not bill NH Public Radio (NHPR). He stated that in 2022-2023 the Town only sent a tax bill to NH Public
Broadcasting (NHPB). Mr. Dalessio reflected that as of right now, the NHPR does not owe the Town any
money, as it was ultimately the responsibility of NHPB. Mrs. Downing stated that normally NHPR would
not have received a tax bill because their A-9 and A-12 would have been submitted. However, NPPR did
not submit either of these documents. Mrs. Downing stated that she would send the response letter to
NHPR via email.

Graves Road Water Issue: Mrs. Pschirrer stated that there is a house on Graves Road that is directing
water onto the road and to a neighboring property. Mrs. Pschirrer reflected on the relevant RSAs which
speak to redirecting water from one’s property onto a Town road. Mr. Dalessio stated he would go to the
property this weekend and take pictures.

Streetlights: Mr. Dalessio stated that a streetlight shield has been put up by a resident’s house. He will
take pictures of the light this weekend to see if there was a positive change. The Town has additional
shields which were purchased from Liberty Utilities.

HOOPER TRUSTEES MEETING:
Ms. Mayberry moved to enter into Hooper Trustees meeting at 6:56 PM. Mr. Dalessio seconded. With
Ms. Mavberry, Mr. Dalessio, and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor, the motion was approved.

The meeting reconvened at 7:06 PM.

NON-PUBLIC BUSINESS RSA 91-A:3 II (¢):
Ms. Mavberry moved to enter into Non-Public meeting at 7:06 PM. Mr. Dalessio seconded. With Ms.
Mavberry, Mr. Dalessio, and Mrs. Pschirrer in favor, the motion was approved.

The meeting reconvened at 7:29 PM.

Mrs. Pschirrer declared the Non-Public meeting minutes sealed.
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ADJOURNMENT:
Mrs. Pschirrer declared the meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Ahmad Esfahani, Recording Secretary

“ Steven Dalessio

(Note: These are unapproved Minutes. Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the November 9,
2023, Selectboard meeting.)
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